
WHAT:       Health and Safety Committee 
WHEN:      Wednesday, December 11, 2024 
TIME:        3:30PM – 4:30PM 
WHERE:    Scotia-Glenville High School Room B2 
 
Agenda 
 

Time What Who 

3:30 – 
3:40 

Welcome and Review Agenda Jon Van 
Alstyne 

 
 
 
3:40 – 
4:00 
 

Items: 
 
Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School 

• Information (expected to be signed by Governor Hochul) 
 
Senate Bill S7424- Requires Youth and Sports Camps to 
Establish an AED Implementation Plan 

• Information 
• Potential impact on school districts 

 
 
Building Level ERPs and District-Wide Safety Plan 

• Update 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Jon Van   
Alstyne 

4:00 – 
4:30 

Round Table All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Meeting Minutes 
December 11, 2024 

 

Attendees: Peter Zwack, Dennis Cooper, Jeremy Ecker, Marci Tebbano, Karnjit Singh, Drew Giaquinto, Tonya 
Federico, Jill Bush 

Agenda Items 

Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• Senate Bill 3397A-Maximum Temperature in School is a proposed law currently awaiting Governor 
Hochul’s signature requiring school districts to monitor (and act, if necessary) temperatures in learning 
spaces. The regulation requires schools to act if temperatures in learning spaces reach 82 degrees 
Fahrenheit. Temperatures should be measured in a shaded area in the middle of the room and 3 feet off 
the ground. Actions to reduce the temperature can include turning off lights, opening windows, using 
fans, turning off unused electronics, and allowing for water breaks. The learning space can no longer be 
occupied if the temperature reaches 88 degrees Fahrenheit. This law will go into effect on September 1, 
2025. A brief discussion was had.  

 

Senate Bill S7424- Requires Youth and Sports Camps to Establish an AED Implementation Plan (Jon Van 
Alstyne) 

• Senate Bill S7424 – requiring youth and sports camps to establish an AED implementation plan was 
signed into law in November 2023 and went fully into effect in November 2024. A youth sports league, 
defined by this law, has 5 or more participating teams. Details of this law include establishing an AED 
implementation plan and ensuring at least one AED trained individual is onsite during an event. An 
event is an organized practice or competition. This law generally does not impact school districts unless 
a youth sports league practices or plays on school grounds and intends to utilize school district-owned 
AEDs in the event of an emergency.  According to a New York State Department of Health Policy 
Statement dated October 23, 2024, if a league relies on an AED provided by a facility, such as a school 
or park, it is essential to confirm access with the facility, understand any special procedures for AED 
use, and receive notification if the AED becomes unavailable. If your district provides access to your 
facility for any youth sport activities, you should determine if such group has an AED or if they will be 
relying on a district-owned AED. Ensure that the group has an AED Implementation Plan available. A 
brief discussion was had. 

 

Building Level ERPs and District-Wide Safety Plan (Jon Van Alstyne) 

• The Board of Education accepted the District-Wide Safety Plan on December 9, 2024. Building-Level 
Emergency Response Plans and the District-Wide Safety Plan will be submitted into the State Education 
portal as soon as possible. 

 

Round Table 

NONE 

 



 

 


